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 The official Magazine of the  
Bridge United Reformed Church, Otley 

 

Minister:- Reverend Jason McCullagh 
Telephone: 01943 465509 

Email: jason.mccullagh@otleybridgechurch.org.uk 

Messenger letter  
 
Dear Friends,  
 

By the time you read this I will have begun my sabbatical.  
It has been a strange start to 2022 as I have wound my 
study down, filed papers away and attended events for the 
last time . . . well, for the next few months anyway!  I have 
also been preparing the work that I will pick up on my return 
in May.  Ahead of me lies a period of study, reflection, 
travel, meeting new people and sharing the company of  
long-established friends. 
 

A sabbatical is a gift of the Church to her ministers and is 
granted after every ten years of service.  I took my first 
sabbatical in 2010 and my second was planned for 2020.  I 
do not need to tell you why that did not happen!  Those 
plans were delayed, and new dates were set for 2021.  
Again, I do not need to tell you why that did not happen!  
Sadly, as I prepare to begin my sabbatical the pandemic still 
overshadows our lives.  Sabbaticals are given primarily for 
rest because whilst I am often told that Ministers only work 
on Sundays the truth is a little different.  Ministry is a 
vocation, it is a life you live and breathe every moment of 
every day and a sabbatical gives you the opportunity to 
detach from those routines and spend more focused time 
with God, in study and with those you have little opportunity 
to see in normal times.   
 

Ministers are encouraged to take a topic of study and after a 
conversation with one of the people on the edge of our 
Church life I have decided to explore something of what it 
means to live an incarnational faith.  I certainly have some 
ideas about that, about being relevant, engaged with the 
world, speaking to the issues of our day with a message that 
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is eternal, but I hope that this time of rest will allow me to 
read, pray and walk with God and deepen those thoughts.  
 

I have planned three focused weeks.  In February I will 
spend a week with the Northumberland Community enjoying 
what is billed as óan inner and outer pilgrimageô; I will 
celebrate Holy Week and Easter on the Island of Iona with 
the Iona Community and then, in May, I will spend a week, 
in silence, at Glasshampton Monastery in Worcester.  In 
between those weeks I will be spending time with family and 
friends, walking, talking, eating, and celebrating the love my 
life is blessed with. 
   
Life at Church will continue as usual!  Worship will be 
offered, groups will meet, plans will be laid for the future and 
my time away will provide a good opportunity to remember 
that the Church does not rely on a Minister, but the Minister 
is part of a team that, working together, gives the Church 
life.  You are all part of that team and the things we achieve 
together as The Bridge Church are only possible because we 
work together to deliver them.  That is why you will have the 
chance at the May Church Meeting to give some thought 
about what I offer as Minister of The Bridge Church; am I 
doing what you hoped I would do when you called me in 
2015?  
 

The day after my Sabbatical finishes, I will attend a U.R.C. 
Ministerôs Conference for a week and from there I will fly out 
to Oberammergau to see the Passion Play, delayed from 
2020!  I return to work on Tuesday 24th May; I look forward 
to re-joining you and continuing our faith journey together as 
we share what God has revealed to us while we have been 
apart and then walk on together in faith!   
 

Please pray for me as I lay down my ministry for this short 
time; I will pray for you as you continue the life and journey 
of our Church. 
 

Stay safe and keep well, 
 

With love,  
 
Jason 
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MINISTERôS REGISTER: OCTOBER - 6th DECEMBER 
2021 ï 6th FEBRUARY 2022 

 
BAPTISM 

 
19th December    Holly Nicol Jackson 
 
9th January    Lucas George Williams 
 
WEDDINGS 
 
11th December    George Huntley and Courtney Thompson 

 
FUNERALS 
 
20th December    Mrs Karen Pinder - The Bridge Church    
 
11th January    Mrs Rose Halliday -  Rawdon Crematorium 
 
24th January    Mrs Gladys Taylor - Rawdon Crematorium 
 
1st February    Mrs Betty Cuthbertson - The Bridge Church 

           CHURCHES TOGETHER IN OTLEY 
 

PRAYER BREAKFASTS 
Join the monthly Prayer Breakfasts that take place on the 
first Saturday in the month from 8am to 9.15am 
 

The next few Prayer Breakfasts are as follows; 

 

  
CTO MEETING 

The next meeting of Church Together in Otley takes place in 
our church hall on Wednesday 2nd March at 2pm ï you 
are welcome to attend.  

Sat 5th March Bridge Church 

Sat 2nd April Otley Methodist Church 

Sat 7th May Catholic Church 
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PREACHING PLAN 
13th FEBRUARY ï 10th APRIL 2022 

 
Sunday 13th February ï 6th Sunday of Epiphany 
Reverend David Batchelor 
 
Sunday 20th February ï 7th Sunday of Epiphany 
Reverend Alan Griffith 
 
Sunday 27th February ï 8th Sunday of Epiphany 
Dr Ron Sweeney 
 
Sunday 6th March ï 1st Sunday in Lent 
Reverend Alan Griffith 
Sacrament of Holy Communion 
 
Sunday 13th March ï 2nd Sunday in Lent 
Helen Windsor 
 
Sunday 20th March ï 3rd Sunday in Lent 
Reverend Alan Griffith 
 
Sunday 27th March ï 4th Sunday in Lent 
Reverend Brian Hunt 
 
Sunday 3rd April ï 5th Sunday in Lent 
Reverend Alan Griffith 
Sacrament of Holy Communion 
 
Sunday 10th April ï Palm Sunday 
John Eveleigh 
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Our congratulations go to David and Mirella Moxon, who on the 
27th of December 2021, celebrated their Golden Wedding 
Anniversary. David and Mirella were married at Mansfield College, 
Oxford and John Parker was the presiding minister. We 
send our love to you both for such a special celebration. 
 

 
 
We send very belated love and congratulations to Jessica Finlay 
and Robert Spivey, who announced their engagement back on the 
9th of October 2021. Jessica and Rob are to be married here on 
Thursday 13th of April 2023 and we wish you both well as you 
make plans for your future together. We understand the whole 
family are delighted, including of course Alison & Dean and Michael 
& Angela.   
 
 
 
 
It was with great joy that on the 22nd of December 2021 Beth and 
Darrell Good announced the safe arrival of their first baby, Emilia 
Lily, weighing 5lb 7oz. Emilia is the first Granddaughter for John 
and Hilary Eveleigh. A wonderful early Christmas present for the 
whole family! 
 
Then, on the 4th of January 2022 Chris and Sophie Eveleigh also 
announced the joyful and safe arrival of their second son Benjamin 
Nye, weighing 9lb 10oz. So, a wonderful start to the New Year for 
all the family including proud big brother Joe and another 
Grandson for John and Hilary. 
 
Our love and congratulations go to Beth & Darrell, Chris & Sophie 
and all the family. 
 

 

 
Do please let the Pastoral Elders know of any good news which you 
would like to be shared. 
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Dear Friends, 
 
It is with regret that I cannot continue my duties with co-ordinating 
the Church flower arranging rota. I am very reluctant to have to 
give it up because I have enjoyed every moment. All the ladies 
have been most helpful and joyful to work with, however duty to 
Derek calls!  
 
For the past years, being involved with a super team of lovely  
ladies very willing and able to do the flowers has been a joy and I 
would like to thank them all very much for their support. Also, I 
would like to say a big thank you to the people who willingly gave 
me generous donations for the flower fund to buy the 
flowers. I could not have done my job had it not 
been for you all. 
 
God Bless you all, 
 
Dorothy Heelas 
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COMMITMENT FOR LIFE SUNDAY AT THE BRIDGE 
CHURCH ï SUNDAY 10th APRIL 2022 

 

The Bridge Church has supported the United Reformed Churchôs  
development programme Commitment for Life (CfL) since its  
inception about thirty years ago and prior to that the predecessor 
scheme. We continue to support projects in Zimbabwe (please see 
the latest update). 
This year we are holding our CfL Sunday on Palm Sunday, 10th 
April. The usual envelopes will be distributed a couple of weeks  
beforehand, and you are asked to bring your gift and place it in the 
collection plate 10th April. Thank you for your support. 
 
PRAYER FOR ZIMBABWE 
We are asked to pray for Zimbabwe and Maud M Marengereke 
(Anglican Relief and Development in Zimbabwe ï ARDeZ) has writ-
ten the following prayer; 
 
Dear Lord, we thank you for watching over us as we go 
through the Covid-19 era. As each day passes, we pray that 
you grant us wisdom to discover ways of overcoming the 
pandemic. Guide parents as they strive to look after their 
families in providing food and on-line learning gadgets. 
Lord, we pray for all the youths in our country that they may 
desist from drug abuse and any forms of unprotected sexual 
engagements. Protect all women, and especially young girls, 
from gender-based violence, which has become rampant in 
our communities.  
Plant in every Zimbabwean citizen the spirit of love, peace 
and tolerance. Guide all those in authority in this country to 
carry out their day-to-day tasks with humility and diligence. 
We ask all this through Jesus Christ, our Lord and Saviour. 
Amen 
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On Sunday January 30th  we celebrated Daphne Potterôs 70 
years of membership of The Bridge Church. What an 
incredible achievementðDaphne became a member on 3rd 
February 1952! 
 
Daphne was presented with her commemorative certificate 
by Rev. Jason McCullagh at the morning worship and is 
pictured below with Jason and her certificate. 
Congratulations Daphne, and it is great seeing you back in 
the choir stalls once again! 

IMPORTANT DATE 
NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND 

ELECTION OF ELDERS 
 

The Bridge Churchôs Annual General meeting shall take 
place on Wednesday 23rd February 2022 at 7pm. 
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During Lent 2021, on each of the Saturdays, 
you may remember that the Bridge Church 
collected an enormous supply of tinned and 
packet food to support the Shine Projectôs 

Food Bank in the West Bowling area of Bradford. Shine 
operate out of St Stephenôs Parish Church. 
 
Our gifts were so gratefully received by the Shine team and 
we received a big card with these wordsé. 
 
óTo all at Otley Bridge Church, 
We wanted to send a big card for your hugely 
generous donations! We are wonderfully 
overwhelmed, thank you! 
From all at Shine West Bowlingô 
 

 

 

Well, we decided that we should attempt to repeat the feat 

again this year, and during each of the Saturdayôs of lent 

(5th,12th, 19th and 26th March and 2nd and 9th April) we 

are inviting you to bring your gifts to church ï the sanctuary 

will be open from 10am to 12noon. This year we hope to 

also serve refreshments in the sanctuary (you will remember 

that we were still in lockdown during Lent last year ï so we 

couldnôt serve tea and coffee) 

 

 

               BRIDGE CHURCH  
 

 LENT APPEAL 2022  
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